ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 7th November 2013 at 3.30pm

Present:  Julia Adair, Jenny Goddard, Julia Walker, Acting Chair: Sara Owen, Vicky Emsley, Karen Morris, Kate Lenton
.
Apologies: Nick Sharp, Paul McLaughlin, Catherine Crossman, Fleur McCarten, Rebecca Peel, Lyn Gould, Heather Atkin, Karen Pringle Jill Sweetman, Hayley Simmons, Dot Boughton, Julie Pierce Jones, Ariadne Gardiner, Rebecca Ladell
(24)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 25th September 2013, be received.
Matters Arising

(25)  Scholastic Fair update
Karen was not present but had forwarded details of an alternative book provider Hills. There will be a range of books from nursery to Yr6 and some slightly older pre-teen reading too. The books are to be displayed in the middle classroom. Stationery is to be ordered by Karen to accompany the books as this is not supplied by Hills. Books will arrive on the 20th November and will be collected on the 4th December (2 weeks). It was decided to have the fair from the 25th-29th inclusive with Yr 5 or Yr6 to design posters etc. to advertise the event and to be involved in the sales.
Action 1: Karen Pringle

(26)  Puffin book club
To be discussed at a later meeting.
(27)  School council/veg garden

On-going with school council.
(28) Arnside Vintage Day/ Christmas on the Prom

School children are to make decorations for the pier for Christmas on the Prom, which will take place on the 13th December between 5-7pm. The event holders have ideas for homemade lanterns for the children to hold as part of a procession. Further details will ensue.

(29) Arnside Horticultural Society

Imogen not present to report but the bulbs have been distributed to the children this week.

(30) School meals

Still under discussion with the Board of Governors.

(31) Quartet update

Paul not present but has reported no further developments to date.

(32) Swimming lessons

Sara has contacted the local MP Tim Farron to find out more about funding. PTA to help fund some of the costs? To be discussed at a later date.

(33) Treasurers Report

None presented. Treasurer’s post has been filled.

Non-Fundraising Issues

(34) Treasurer
It is with delight the committee welcome Jenny Goddard as new Treasurer. This will be formalised at the next meeting.
(35) Chairperson
To date no one has come forward to take up the position. Sara has offered to continue as Acting Chair until the next meeting when a decision will be made. It was suggested that the responsibilities be split and specific areas designated to persons or groups to focus on independently? Sara offered to take up the role if changes were made but then this would leave the position of Minutes Secretary vacant.
(36) BL Christmas party
Not enough people were present to make a decision regarding contribution to the Christmas Party previously held by the British Legion. To be discussed at the next meeting.
Future events and fundraising
(37) GNAAS collection
Collection will be on the 29th November, 10 am at the back of the school. Details are to be sent out in book bags.
Action 2: Vicky Emsley
(38) Recipe book
Lyn Gould was not available to discuss the current situation with the recipe book. To be discussed at a later meeting.
(39) Arnside School 100 club
All the information has been distributed in book bags and a reminder is to be sent out next week of the first deadline date for entries, 1st December.
Action 2: Vicky Emsley
(39) Easyfundraising
With Christmas approaching a reminder is to be sent out to parents to use the facility to raise funds using the web site and search engine.
Action 3: Vicky Emsley
(40) Christmas cards
These had been sent out to parents and to be returned by Friday 8th November for collection by APFS on Monday 11th November. Catherine Crossman is organising and will process the returned art work ready for collection.
Action 4: Catherine Crossman
(41) Disco
Not this term.
(42) Book fair
As discussed further up in the minutes.
(43) Christmas fair
The Christmas fair will be set up on Friday 6th December 2.30-4.00pm and take place on Saturday 7th December 10.00-12.00pm. Lists are to be put up on the infant board for volunteers to help with setting up and individual stalls and a note in the book bags. There will be a muftie day for the chocolate tombola on the Friday with chocolate donated in return for non-uniform. Pam Emmett had enquired about a plant stall and the committee agreed. Sara is to email Pam to confirm.
Action 5: Sara Owen
Karen has volunteered to buy Christmas presents for the Christmas Fair and Julia Adair will speak to Santa as to his availability(.
Action 6: Karen Pringle & Julia Adair

A letter for raffle donations is to be sent out the week before the event.

Action7: Vicky Emsley

There is to be a mini meeting to discuss sign up and further details of the Christmas Fair
Action 8: Sara Owen, Jenny Goddard & Julia Adair
(44) Date and time of next meeting

Mini meeting Monday 18th November, 5.00pm
Next meeting date will be decided at the next meeting.

